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A Publication of the Pilgrim Baptist Church—Rockford, Illinois 

   WEEKLY SERVICES 

MONDAYS: 

  6:00 pm—Boys’ & Girls’ Ministry 

TUESDAYS: 

   9:30 am—Bible Study 

WEDNESDAYS: 

   6:00 pm—Prayer Service 

   7:00 pm—Bible Study 

SUNDAYS: 

    9:00 am—Sunday School 

  10:30 am—Worship Service 

  10:30 am—Children’s Church* 

     *(2nd through 5th Sundays) 

VISION STATEMENT 

The Vision of Pilgrim Baptist Church is the fulfillment of God’s promise of salvation through the belief in the ministry of 

Jesus Christ and empowerment of excellence in all people through Christian education and community activism. 

  

ELEVATOR WING APPROVED! 

      In a Pilgrim Family 

meeting after worship 

service on Sunday, April 

22, members were given an 

update on plans for the 

elevator wing project and 

the opportunity to vote on 

recommendations of the 

Deacons, Trustees, 

Elevator Wing Committee, 

and Pastor Board.   

Mother Lillie Mae Martin, committee member, shared comments 

that she said God had put on her heart.  She recalled that an elevator 

had been talked about ever since the current structure was built in 

1961 but had never been acted upon.  She challenged members to 

join her in continued giving, even beyond already pledged amounts. 

        Minister Willie Reed, Chair of the Elevator Committee, 

recapped  the project and progress, and Trustee Patrick Johnson 

presented the costs, Pilgrim’s financial status, and the recommended 

financing based on the church’s net worth — all of which was 

positive.  It was reported that the architect has been paid as each 

phase of work was completed.  Others presenting were David Sidney, Project Manager; the 

architect, Richard Johnson (Richard L. Johnson & Associates); and  committee member Carl 

O. Towns, who explained a special fund-raising plan.  Of the five contracting bids received, 

the firm of Stenstrom, Inc. was selected. 

       The recommendations were unanimously approved by the Pilgrim Family, and ground-

breaking will be imminent so that, prayerfully, Pilgrim will celebrate the project’s completion 

on or near the church’s  90th Anniversary Celebration in August, 2007 

Introducing . . . MINISTER WILLIE L. REED 

 

         With scores of friends and family members from across the United States as witnesses, 

Deacon Willie L. Reed became Minister Willie L. Reed after his initial sermon during a 4:00 

p.m. service on Sunday, April 22, 2007, at Pilgrim Baptist Church.  

         For the second time that day, the Pilgrim Family gave a unanimous 

“yes”—this time for Deacon Willie L. Reed to become a licensed 

minister.  Pastor Board had commented in his “Pastor’s Corner” 

message:  “I’m so glad that God has sent an humble messenger to join 

our ministerial ranks.”  

           A reception followed as well-wishers blessed Minister Reed and 

his wife, Mrs. Margaret Reed.  

L to R:  Deacon Sam Gaynor, Deacon Ben Newson, Minister Willie Reed, 

Pastor Kenneth R. Board, Mr. David Sidney, and Mr. Richard Johnson 

Mother Lillie M. Martin 



 

DEACON ROBERT THOMAS — A READY TESTIMONY! 

               

              Deacon Robert Thomas always wears a big smile and is always ready to share a testimony of 

God’s goodness to anyone ready to listen.  He joined Pilgrim in 1946 and has been a Deacon since 

1989.  He has also served as an usher, been a choir member, and is now a faithful Sunday School 

Teacher. 

              Deacon Thomas describes himself as “faithful, devoted, and committed to carrying out 

God’s work as a role model for young people and  the unsaved.”  He will be 79 on July 28 and 

shares how God has brought him through six heart attacks, blood clots, and numerous surgeries and 

that he is still able to drive his truck and do work.  In fact, he says his family has to restrain him from 

working too hard.  We thank God for Deacon Thomas and the blessings he brings to Pilgrim! 
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HOW TO SUBMIT 

INFORMATION 

 

        We welcome your ideas, news 

items, and articles, which may be sub-

mitted to the Editor by phone or e-

mail (as shown above) or placed in the 

Newsletter mail slot near the church 

office. Our goal is that the newsletter 

will be available on the first Sunday 

of each month, and information is 

requested by the 15th of the preceding 

month. 

      All published information will 

have been reviewed and/or edited by 

the Pastor and the editorial staff. 

 

 

“If everyone is moving forward 

together, then the success takes 

care of itself.” 

— Henry Ford 

 

“You will rise by lifting others.” 

— Robert Green Ingersoll 

MAY, 2007 

   03   Thursday       07:00 pm—National Day of Prayer—MetroCentre (until 10:00 pm) 

   06   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship, Communion—Mass Choir 

   12   Saturday        11:30 am—Mother/Daughter Luncheon at Pilgrim 

   13   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship—Youth Sunday /Youth Choir / ”Unlimited Praise” 

   16   Wednesday   07:00 pm—Pilgrim at New Zion, Beloit, WI—Anniversary, Rev. James Ivy    

   18   Friday           07:00 pm—Greater Rockford in Prayer & Praise (GRIPP) at Pilgrim 

   19   Saturday        09:00 am—Deacons/Trustees Training Seminar / Dr. Tyrone Davis (until 3 pm) 

   20   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship —Men’s Chorus / Dr. Tyrone Davis, Speaker 

   20   Sunday          04:00 pm—Pilgrim at St. Luke, Annual Ushers’ Day / Pastor Board , Speaker 

   27   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship—Mass Choir / ”Unlimited Praise” 

   28   Monday        Memorial Day Observed 

 

JUNE, 2007 

   01   Friday           Photo Sessions for Pictorial Directory (2:30 pm to 8:50 pm) 

   02   Saturday        Photo Sessions for Pictorial Directory (10:00 am to 4:20 pm) 

   03   Sunday          10:30 am— Morning Worship, Communion—Mass Choir 

   10   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship—Youth Sunday / Youth Choir/ “Unlimited Praise” 

   17   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship—(Fathers’ Day) Men’s Chorus 

   17   Sunday          01:00 pm—Graduates’ Recognition Reception (after Morning Worship) 

   24   Sunday          10:30 am—Morning Worship—Speakers:  Shirley and Wilondja Masongezi 

                                                                               Mass Choir/ “Unlimited Praise” 

   24   Sunday          03:00 pm—Rockford/Freeport Ushers’ Council Annual Day at Pilgrim 

JUNE, 2007 

    

   01   Deron Brooks 

   04   Mother Thelma Fisk 

   07   Lorene Skelton 

   07   Nicholas Ware 

   08   Willie Bell 

   10   Carrie Ware 

   17   Shatuana Williams 

   23   Candace Gaddie 

   26   Margie Johnson 

MAY, 2007 

 

   03   Beverly Owens 

   05   Catherine Dixon 

   05   Angeline Whitelow 

   06   Deacon Robert Owens 

   07   Shaniqué Sockwell 

   10   Zakiya Floyd 

   11   Carrie Ellis 

   15   Lishia Campbell 

   18   Carl O. Towns 

   19   B. B. Owens 

   20   Deanna LeShoure 

   21   Ophelia White 

   23   Shatiqua “Tiki” Brown 

   28   Mitch Chappel 

   31   Deacon Sam & Mrs. Jean Gaynor* 

              *52nd Wedding Anniversary 

EVENTS CALENDAR 

Congratulations to All on Your Special Day! 

Deacon Robert Thomas 

(April, 2007 Photo) 

NOTE:  All are birthdays unless otherwise stated! 

ATTENTION GRADUATES! 

 

We would like to recognize all graduates 

in our June newsletter, so please give your 

information and a photo (if available) to 

the church office staff or contact Helen 

Ware at (815) 877-6593. 



 

MAUNDY THURSDAY FEAST 

 

              Once again, Pilgrim’s Lydians presented their annual 

reenactment of Jesus’ Last Supper called the “Maundy Thursday 

Feast” on Thursday evening, April 5.  (The word “Maundy” is Latin 

for “man datum,” referring to the command Jesus gave His disciples 

that they should love one another.) 

              After a brief service at 6:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary which, this 

year, included a foot-washing ceremony conducted by Pastor Kenneth 

R. Board, congregants silently and solemnly proceeded downstairs 

where the Feast had been prepared. 

              Members of the Lydians silently greeted and seated guests at 

tables that had been decorated in purple and white, with candles 

providing the light.  Center tables were configured in the shape of the 

Cross.  Each food item on the plates had a significance, which was 

explained by readers:  unleavened bread, lamb, bitter herbs, egg, fruit, 

and rice (grain.) 

              Throughout the Feast, many individuals read passages from 

the Scriptures which were interspersed with congregational hymns.  

This occasion is always a reverent and powerful religious experience, 

as worshipers leave singing “Blessed Be The Ties That Bind.” 

HOLY WEEK CELEBRATIONS AT PILGRIM! 
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“FOOT-WASHING CEREMONY” 

 

Pastor Board took Holy Week celebrations to a new 

level by instituting the washing of feet of Pilgrim’s 

Deacons and Ministers.  Shown in the foreground are 

Rev. Steve Cossey, Minister Angela Davis, and 

Minister Carl L. Towns.  Scripture for the foot-

washing Litany was taken from John 13:1-20. 

Center Photo:  The 

tables were set up 

by Mrs. Matti 

Chappel and her 

helpers in the 

shape of the Cross.   

 

Right:  Mrs. Lillie 

Hamberlin, 

President of the 

Lydians, helps to 

greets guests. 

Below left, Mrs. Matti Chappel instructs Sha Russell on pouring the grape juice, which 

symbolizes the wine for the Feast.  (Sha, age 9,  is also a member of “Unlimited Praise.”) 

“EASTER SHOES” . . . was the title of the skit put on by 

Sunday School members during the Easter Program.  Cast 

members were Ray Cooper, Renade Cossey, Albertha Towns, 

Carl O. Towns, Jacqueline Walker-Edwards, DeVante Williams, 

and Marquise Williams.  Shown below are some cast members 

and other program participants with Pastor Board. 

Pastor Board thanked 

all of the participants 

and Sunday School 

staff.  Dr. Vinest 

Steele is Sunday 

School Superinten-

dent, and the Easter 

Program Committee 

was led by Mrs. Staci 

Wright and Mrs. 

Marilyn Board. 

Shown above are some members of the Primary 

Department as they sang  “E-A-S-T-E-R.”  Reci-

tations were made by class members of Mrs. 

Patricia Walker, Mrs. Lillie Hamberlin, and Mrs. 

Staci Wright.  Evon Sams played a selection on 

his saxophone, and Mr. Maurice Hall, Minister of 

Music, provided a musical medley. 


